From:

Sent: Friday, 14 July 2023 8:51 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Opposition of building disposal sites in Lidcombe

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/ Madam,

This is my second email to express my opposition of building a disposal site in Lidcombe at Church St.

I would like to share my experience of living in this area, my family has been living in this area for more than 20 years, since then I remember that Arthur St is very congested, as a full time working mom my time was very tight, I have to be at work at 8:45 every morning, So I had to get the to school and get to work in the by 8:45am, to avoid the heavy traffic from East street to Centenary dr, I took the courage to cross the Cemetery directly to Centenary Dr, this can save at least 20 minutes of time, such a walk was more than ten years. Until one time, the Cemetery was being repaired on the road I used to take, I was confused, it was extremely quiet and I didn't know where to go, due to I had a bad sense of direction. In a flurry, I found a car in the front and no far from me, and I followed it, and I went out of the Cemetery. After that I was scared ever since, So I left 20 minutes early every day to join the traffic on the stretch of Lidcombe where you're planning to build the dump. Moreover, It only takes me 15 minutes to get back from Campsie to Centenary Dr Flemington, but from there it takes me more than 20 minutes to get to Rail Way St mostly by luck, sometimes can take longer.

Discerning people can see that the width of 109A Church st is less than 3 meters, one side is already a railway, and the other is the location where the smart people plan to build a garbage dump, there is no possibility of widening, if there are going to have so many trucks come and go then basically this part of street is totally dead.

This area definitely has not

There is absolutely no way that this place can handle the capacity of a large waste disposal site.

This also has a very important role:

1, can help Rail St to ease congestion, people can go from Maud St, through the bridge hole to joint Rail way St; 2. Help Parramatta Rd relieve traffic jams. For example, if people want to go to Costco, shopping center and other furniture shopping malls they can avoid Parramatta Rd. Instead they can go from Church St to Maud St to John St and to the shopping center. These are just two simple examples, and there are many more important ones that you need to investigate in person.

Also, like today when I was informed that my father-in-law who is 87 and has dementia had gone missing on my way home from work and I was driving from Centenary Dr To Arthur St, what should I do if the traffic jam was complete? Pray for a pair of wings?

I am simply talking about this from the most basic perspective of life, not to mention the problems that many people have already mentioned about environmental pollution, noise, falling house prices, psychological trauma and so on.

I hope that those officials who are able to have the opportunity to participate in the decision will have compassion and understand our difficulty and already stressed life. Please to build the garbage disposal site a little further away from these busy urban areas, where there is a lot of open space, thank you. Thank you for reading my email.

Kind regards,